
 
 

July 29, 2023 

Report 

On July 29, 2023, the NSS units of the college, in collaboration with the college's health and 

hygiene committee, carried out a voluntary service initiative for the Shia community. It was the 

occasion of the tenth of Muharram, also known as Ashura. The initiative involved setting up a 

special one-day camp in Saidpora Village, Sopore, aimed at promoting unity and brotherhood 

within society. 

The event witnessed enthusiastic participation from all NSS volunteers, who were under the 

leadership of Prof. Suhail Abdullah Malik, Dr. Zahoor Ahmad Makhdoomi, Dr. Abida Quansar, 

and the health and hygiene committee's convener, Dr. Arif Muhammad Mir. Beverages were 

distributed among the Shia brethren during the camp, and strict measures were taken to ensure no 

waste was generated throughout the service. 
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